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1. Probation Services in London

A large-scale recruitment campaign for probation staff is urgently needed in London, to ensure the supervision
of high-risk offenders released into the community continues successfully.

The Police and Crime Committee launched an investigation to see how reforms to probation services were
impacting London.

The Committee’s findings are published today, highlighting:

The London Probation Service is facing a crisis in staffing at all levels that threatens the future viability of
the reunified service. Challenges to recruitment and retention are stark and will require creative solutions
to address.
Pressures on capacity mean probation staff are struggling to provide full and considered advice to courts,
which limits magistrates’ abilities to make appropriate and effective sentencing decisions.
Black, Asian and Minority Ethnic people face significant and specific challenges on probation, and the
Committee is not confident that the London Probation Service is doing enough to ensure equitable
treatment and outcomes for people in this cohort.

The report makes 13 recommendations in several key areas, including:

The Mayor’s Office for Policing and Crime (MOPAC) should meet with the London Probation Service
before the end of March 2023 to discuss how it can support a large-scale recruitment campaign for
probation staff in London.
The Mayor should work with the Regional Probation Director for London and regional representatives of
Napo to deliver a proposal to Her Majesty’s Prison and Probation Service (HMPPS) for the payment of
either: a) market forces supplements to all people working in roles within the London Probation Service
that are subject to high vacancy levels or low retention rates; or b) an uplift in London weighting for all
roles within the London Probation Service.
The London Probation Service should work with prisons, MOPAC, local NHS providers and London
Councils to establish improved referral pathways for prison leavers into community mental health
services.

Read the Report 

https://www.london.gov.uk/sites/default/files/2023-01/Probation%20Services%20in%20London%20Report.pdf


Read the written evidence 

https://www.london.gov.uk/sites/default/files/2023-01/Probation%20Services%20in%20London%20-%20written%20evidence.pdf

